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LEGISLATIVE BUDGET BOARD
Austin, Texas

FISCAL NOTE, 80TH LEGISLATIVE REGULAR SESSION

April 18, 2007

TO: Honorable Kip Averitt, Chair, Senate Committee on Natural Resources 

FROM: John S. O'Brien, Director, Legislative Budget Board

IN RE: SB1797 by Janek (Relating to authorizing counties bordering on the shorelines of both the 
Gulf of Mexico and Galveston Bay to grant exclusive franchises for solid waste disposal 
services in unincorporated areas of the counties.), As Introduced

No fiscal implication to the State is anticipated.

The bill would amend the Health and Safety Code to authorize the county commissioners court in a 
county bordering both on the shoreline of Galveston Bay or its tidewater limits to grant an exclusive 
franchise for solid waste collection and transportation services within the unincorporated areas of the 
county, to offer those services, to mandate the use of the service, to charge fees for the service, and to 
establish the service as a separate utility.

The bill would take effect immediately if it were to receive the required two-thirds vote in each house; 
otherwise, it would take effect September 1, 2007.

Because a county would be allowed to charge and collect fees related to the services, no significant 
fiscal implication to units of local government is anticipated.
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